Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 21 March 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Catherine Dampney,  David Hoare, Rob Watson and Tony Wheeler.

Barrie Lambert had sent apologies. 

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 7 February were approved. There were no matters  arising not covered by agenda items

2. Finance
2.1
Steve had circulated a report. The balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 15 February was £1462.32.  Payments owing – including recent expenditure by Rob of £71.97 on a soaker hose and fittings – amounted to £1009.97 leaving £451.81 available to spend. The cost of  rent for the year beginning 1 April had risen slightly - to £81 – and had been paid.

2.2
Kingston PC had accepted the Group’s case for a grant of £330 to cover the entire cost of the notice board. Payment had not yet been received but was expected imminently. 

2.3
In the current financial year, the Action Group had been given £3000 by KPC for planting in the village. The amount spent had been £3271.32, including the most recent expenditure of £402 on 2000 snowdrops, all of which had been planted in The Avenue.  

2.4
We expected to hear the outcome of the application for a grant of £2200 to the National Garden Scheme’s Community Gardens project by the end of March. If this succeeded, the sum could be joined with the capital element of the CARES money to pay for a shelter, for the construction of which an estimate of £4,400 had been obtained from Sussex Green Woodworking, a company based in Kingston.

3. Community Garden
3.1
All the paving stones in the greenhouse base had now been installed. Some of the bulbs planted last year were now showing. 
3.2  
The noticeboard had now been completed and installed. Catherine was arranging for a large type face sign – Kingston Community Wildlife Garden.  It was  agreed to send digital photos to Tony for printing and display on the board. Steve had yet to draft copy which would include a brief history of the site and a programme of future work.
3.3
The next major project was the bog garden. Work had already begun on separating sand from the gravel which would be used on top of the pond liner.
3.3
Preliminary work by Catherine had suggested that arranging a water supply might cost as much as £3000. She would investigate further, including paying for an application. 
3.4
No response had been forthcoming from Lewes District Council on the question whether  planning permission for the proposed shelter might be needed and it was agreed that we should – funds allowing – go ahead without this. 

3.5
A meeting on 14 March had been held on site involving Stephanie Mills, the CARES Project Manager from the South Downs National Park and Jessie, a Community Ranger. Subject to the completion of some formalities, it had been confirmed there that we would soon receive the long-promised grant of £2000 capital and £500 towards the cost of three years’ worth of rent and insurance.

3.6
The Ranger had since sent Rob details of the Greenhavens Network, a clearly very active group promoting wildlife gardening in Seaford and elsewhere. We had been invited to their next meeting, on 27 March.
3.6
In the absence of any response by the school to previous overtures, Catherine offered to make an appointment for a discussion with the new school head to discuss use of the Garden by schoolchildren.
3.7
Rob would raise the issue (with Stephanie Mills) of our nomination of the Garden as a Local Green Space. In September 2022, the Group had proposed that the Garden receive this designation.  There had been a query about the application in November but we had had no information since.  Logic suggested that since the SDNPA was funding the Garden, it should receive the designation. 

4
KPC update
4.1
No potential new members of the Council had yet come forward so the KPC might be reduced to five people come May. 
4.2
ESCC Highways Department had agreed to re-surface at least part of the footpath between Wellgreen Lane and Swanborough. 

4.3
The sum of money earmarked for improving leisure facilities on St Pancras Green was now £30,000 but no locations had yet been agreed. 

5
Development at Castelmer Fruit Farm
Southern Water had apparently completely misconstrued the planning application for this development, believing mistakenly that the ten new homes proposed would replace ten others and that the sewage output would remain approximately the same. Their attitude to the application was, therefore, likely to change.

6
South East In Bloom
The application for this year’s competition had been submitted and it was expected that KPC would again pay the entrance fee. 

7
Traffic 
7.1
KPC had earmarked £60,000 for traffic calming in the village. However, this work would be on hold until the Safer C7 Group had agreed on proposed measures, including lower speed limits,  which would apply across the whole length of the road between Lewes and Newhaven. ESCC had undertaken to consider such an overall scheme.

7.2
A Traffic Steering Group was to be set up by KPC. Vicki offered to represent the Action Group. Rob’s neighbour, a man with experience in traffic control, might also make a useful contribution. 
8
Next meeting would be held on 16 May at 4.45 at The Pavilion.
